Generational Change Foundation Directors Report

July 2013 – July 2014

During this year, mistakes were made and lessons have been learnt. Four people worked with me to solve the issues and there was a really great outcome achieved for all of us. Only one person did not work with me at all, this person was extremely abusive and voilent towards me and threatened me. At the end of their abusive rant, I very calmly spoke with them, explained what I understood their needs to be and explained to them what the foundations needs were and then I presented this person with 3 very suitable options to be able to solve the issue while meeting both of our needs and they still have not yet made a choice to either of the options. Hopefully they will make a selection of one of the options presented to them and we can solve this issue and move forward.

All necessary structures, rules and regulations have been put in place to prevent the mistakes from happening again. 

This year Generational Change Foundation did not make any money at all. There were no donations made. And no income from any business activities.   All of the operational costs have been met.

What has been accomplished is:

· That we have found very suitable Not For Profit Partners that we would like to work with for years to come. They are very excited to be a part of the Generational Change Foundation Journey and we look forward to working with them. 

· We have opened the online organic shop. 

· We have found the property developer to be able to go ahead with the land development. This will be a 3 year project to complete. 

Currently we are finding some very experienced directors to join our team. People who are experienced in Financial management, Marketing and Business Development. 

